NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Town Board of the Town of Thompson, Sullivan County,
New York, will meet by video-conference, in said Town, on June 16, 2020, at 7:00 o'clock P.M.,
Prevailing Time, and for public health and safety reasons, the public may participate via video-

conference at [https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83205442397], all in accordance with Executive

Order 202.1, for the purpose of conducting a public hearing relating to the proposed increase and
improvement of the facilities of the Harris Sewer District (the “District”) in said Town, consisting of
the demolition and replacement of the three existing pump stations, the construction of a new
pump station and the installation of approximately 21,500 linear feet of sewer force main, including
incidental expenses in connection therewith, in said District, at an estimated maximum cost of
$10,000,000, at which time and place said Town Board will hear all persons interested in the
subject thereof.

Such cost shall be annually apportioned, levied and collected in said District in the manner
provided by law in an amount sufficient to pay the principal and interest on said bonds as the same
become due.

The plan and report, including estimate of cost, relating to this project, prepared by
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting Engineers D.P.C. and dated May 6, 2020, is on the file in
the Office of the Town Clerk where it is available for public inspection during normal business
hours.

Dated: Monticello, New York
May 19, 2020

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD
OF THE TOWN OF THOMPSON,
SULLIVAN COUNTY, NEW YORK

Marilee J. Calhoun, Town Clerk
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